
Parks & Recreations Meeting 
 

Next Meeting:   March 9th 
 
February 10, 2016 
Call to order:  7:01 pm 
Pledge 
 

Member Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec  

Patricia Adams P P 

    
  

     Barbara Grim P P 

    
  

     Megan Grim A P 

    
  

     Tina Heffner P P 

    
  

     Sherri McIlvaine A P 

    
  

     Carmella Neira P P 

    
  

     Donna Park P P 
    

  

     Jeanette Remsen P A 

    
  

     Brent Salvadori P A 

    
  

     Matthew 
Scardino P P 

    
  

     Clorinda Scarfo P P 

    
  

     Philip Scarfo P P 

    
  

     Irene Stiles P P 

    
  

     Linda Teefy P P 

    
  

     Rose Wohlfarth P P 

    
  

     

       
  

     Council 

      
  

     Bob Heffner P A 

    
  

     Director 
      

  
     Jim Bonder A P 

    
  

     

             Recorded By:  Nikki Carter 
          Key 

            P = Present 
   

  
        A = Absent 

            X = not a member during that month 
        R = Resigned 

            

             No meeting 
             

Old Business:  None 
 
Public Portion: 



Chris Civitte 
Sunrise Rotary 
Following up from his attendance at a previous meeting about the shaving cream pie fight… He wants to 
make this a fundraiser for the playground at Duffy.  He’s been in contact with Guinness for the 
specifications.  An “event bright” will be set up to register for the fight and pay.  Vendors are donation 
the shaving cream.  This event would be in conjunction with the music festival.  The goal is obviously to 
beat the current record.  The location needs to be established because Guinness has guidelines and it 
will be messy.  Ideally this would need to take place an hour before the actual event starts.  Donna has 
concerns with the vendors and it can be dangerous with people getting in late.  Rotary will handle 
everything they just need a time and location.  Jim thinks it can be the opening event at 5pm.  Jim 
suggests the minor league field or the hockey rink can be hosed down.  Plus this would work well with 
the skate park show that is planned – but will the hockey rink hold 1000 people? 
 
Motion to allow shaving cream fight @ music festival made by Sherri, seconded by Tina: 
Pat – yes 
Barbara – yes 
Megan – yes 
Tina – yes 
Sherri – yes 
Carmella – yes 
Donna – yes 
Matt- yes 
Clorinda – yes 
Philip – yes 
Irene – yes 
Linda – yes 
Rose – yes 
Motion passes but rotary will need to investigate insurance and liability. 
 
New Business: 
 
We are in good shape for the Easter Egg Hunt.  The egg count has been increased to 10,000.  We need 
an Easter Bunny – Megan will handle.  Meet at 6pm next meeting for the egg stuffing. 
 
Council Report – none 
 
Director’s Report: 

 Duffy house engineer has raised the floor, most headers are in for the windows, windows should 
start next week and then the siding.  It will be painted when the weather gets warmer.  They are 
trying to work out a deal for the interior work. 

 Met with Rotary today who is unhappy about an enclosure made at Duffy to protect equipment.  
They want the building back to its original state.  Jim pitched two options to rectify this.  Rotary 
wants the entire building empty of all P&R equipment.  To build another building involves 
Pinelands and Wetlands and will cost close to $60k as opposed to a $10k option and a $35k 
option.  The next meeting will be next week. 

 There is an art show coming to town on April 30th with a rain date of May 14th.  This will be on 
Main Street and they have asked for our vendor list.  Jim is acting as a consultant.  Jim’s concern 



is this event being so close to our event for money coming in.  They said they are targeting a 
different clientele.  

 Jim pitched the idea for 2017 as marketing the music festival as the Music Festival / Town 
Appreciation Night.  This is just a thought for next year.  No one is opposed to doing it for this 
year if there is time to added it to the marketing material. 

 Gina Martucci is opening an art school on Main Street.  She is going to take over painting our 
signs – no more spray paint.  She will create eight signs for each event. 

 Jim provided handouts for the signage this year.   

 A new camp will start this year for high school aged students; students will need to qualify for 
this program. 

 Working on a large sign option with investors in the area near Geets. 

 Little League field was the worst of the 17 fields in town.  It has been redone and edged and a 
fence was added.  It’s improved.  Also putting in a “big green monster” on all fields but it will be 
blue for the township colors. 

 
Motion to close by Sherri 
Seconded by Linda 
Adjournment:  8:14pm 
 
 
 


